### What is Project Safe Graduation?

Project Safe Graduation began more than a decade ago. It is a drug and alcohol free all-night lock-in celebration following the graduation ceremony. Project Safe Graduation is an attempt to keep our children safe on one of the most memorable evenings of their lives. Since there is no state or school funding for this event, the parents of the senior students get together once a month throughout the year to discuss various ways to fundraise for this event.

#### When & Where is it held?

Project Safe Graduation will be held after the graduation ceremony on the night of graduation at the YMCA of Jackson. A bus will transport the graduates to and from EJHS and the YMCA.

# What is done at Project Safe Graduation?

At Project Safe Graduation, graduates will have their choice of swimming, rock climbing, music, basketball, games and just hanging out one last time with fellow graduates and some additional surprises. There will be food and beverages provided.

#### **How is Project Safe Graduation funded?**

Project Safe Graduation is fully funded through fundraising efforts of parents and students of the senior class. Some fundraising projects that the 2012 Project Safe Graduation parents held throughout last year were: Middle School Dance Sponsorship, No-Tap Scotch Doubles @ Suburban Lanes, Little Caesars Pizza Kit, Casino Bus Trip to GREEKTOWN and FIREKEEPERS, Scrap Metal Drive and their largest fundraiser the Golf Outing. Class of 2013 Golf Outing is October 6<sup>th</sup> at Pine Hollow.

## How Can I Help Project Safe Graduation be Successful?

Parent volunteers are extremely important in the success of Project Safe Graduation. Parent involvement is encouraged whether you can volunteer your time, sell tickets for a fundraiser, take part in a fundraiser or make a monetary donation. Together the parents of the class of 2013 can make this a memorable night for our graduates.

Project Safe Graduation Meeting Dates for the class of 2013: September 11<sup>th</sup> 2012 at 6:30 is our next meeting and every fourth Tuesday of each month after that in the High School Library.

Any questions you may call Co-Chairperson- Jenny Pelton @517-812-1639 or Co-Chairperson- Kelley Hines @517-764-3568